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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
DATE:   March 9, 2016
LOCATION:   Rm. 203, 200 Harrison St.

  Jamestown, NY 
Attendees: M. Geise, P. Lombardi, J. Caflisch,  A. Resnick, G. Paradis,  J. Gossett, J. Hemmer, B. Carlson, S. Butler, P. Whitford

Excused: H Butler; S. Abdella

Guests: V. DeJoy
HIGHLIGHTS
	1
	Peter opened the meeting at 9:05, welcomed our guests and reviewed the agenda, which will prelude the Land Bank’s Annual Meeting. 

	2
	Minutes from the February Board meeting were approved with a motion by Scott B., seconded by Bill C., carried unanimously. 

	3
	Acquisition Disposition Recommendations: A brief discussion regarding two proposals that were declined due to a lack of reinvestment in the targeted properties.  These proposals did not align with the Land Bank’s mission to stabilize neighborhoods based on reinvestment in rehabilitation, so it was decided that the properties would continue to be marketed for the time being.  

	4
	PARIS/Annual Audit: Some issues arose with the contracted auditors which will necessarily delay the completion of the audit and subsequently the submittal of our PARIS reports. We anticipate completion of both by early April to ensure the board’s review and to secure the board resolution required for compliance with PARIS.

	5
	Demolition Program: Mark and Vince provided an update regarding the mixed-Use Demos around the county- 
Westfield - Portage Inn demolition in Westfield, and reported that the last stage of debris removal has begun, the air monitor ready, and soon they will begin filling in the hole and grading the site. 

Fredonia – Abatement has been completed and the demo is out to bid; Vince is coordinating site control and traffic diversion with the Village, and Mark is securing the landfill credit commitment.

Stockton – Abatement bids will be open soon. Some discussion focused on the status of the donation of the property; Mark will check with the Law Dept. to ensure title is transferred before work is commenced.

Brocton – site control/title issues continue to block our ability to move forward as the building deteriorates. No one is certain that this will be rectified in time for us to utilize our grant funds to assist.
Willard St. Jamestown –Abatement bids are out and will be opened in the next week; abatement should be complete by end of quarter.

855 Main, Jamestown – Demo should be completed this week.

	6
	Acquisitions/Prep for County Tax Auction – 1100 properties are currently delinquent and entering the preliminary foreclosure process. Many of these will be redeemed. The staff and A/D Committee members will begin researching target properties and speaking with communities for any specific problem parcels that the Land Bank might assist with; including the University Ave. zombie house that Fredonia has been struggling with for years.
Bank Foreclosure Auctions – The latest list of auctions held at the courthouse was reviewed and several properties discussed as potential acquisitions. It was also suggested that going forward the Land Bank maintain a pool of unrestricted funding specifically for REO acquisitions. This would provide an expanded opportunity to generate revenue to support operations.

	6
	New Board members – New Board members Nicole May and Diane Hannum are expected to be confirmed by the Legislature this month and participate in their first board meeting in April.

	7
	OTHER – Staff will be making presentations to the Legislative Committees of Administrative Services on April 18th and  Economic Development in May.
· The impending move of IDA to the BWB building has caused the staff to consider alternative sites for the Land Bank office. A permanent site to be purchased with grant funds would be ideal, however there are no appropriate sites identified at this time. Negotiations with the SUNY Fredonia Tech Incubator are promising. Regardless of the new site, the staff will continue to have a presence in both Jamestown and the north county.

	8
	Motion to Adjorn by Paul W., seconded by Bill C.; carried unanimously. It was noted that the Annual Meeting would follow forthwith.  


